
No. 60 - Summer 2018 

AUCTION OF PROMISES IN AID OF ALL SAINTS CHURCH 

Friday, June 8th at 7.00pm in the Village Hall 

Hopefully, all the fund-raising forms have arrived by now. 

We have already received some very interesting promises, which is     
wonderful, so this is a gentle reminder to keep thinking! 

The upkeep of this Grade 11 listed building is a ‘bottomless pit’,              
but we can manage it with all of our help! 

All promises, large or small, will be so gratefully received and                   
we will have a really good, fun evening – young and old. 

The sooner we receive the promises, the sooner                                          
we can circulate the catalogue. 

No charge for entry, a glass of wine and sausages! 

With huge thanks from the Committee                                                               
Margaret Quantrill, Harriet Earle, Anne Parkinson, Serena Gold,        

Frances Matheson, Bridget Dearlove and Rolls Barclay. 

SUMMER FUN AT WALDRINGFIELD SCHOOL 

Everyone is warmly invited 
to join us for the  Summer 
Fayre on Saturday June 16th 
from 12pm to 2pm. 

There'll be all the favourites 
from the cake stall to a     
coconut shy, plants for sale, 

candy floss and a fantastic hog roast, with 
veggie option too, as well as many other 
stalls. 

And for the children, there will be an array of 
inflatables to enjoy. 

We will also be holding a fantastic raffle. 

Please come and join us,                     
and help with our fundraising!  

Public Meeting - 
7pm – 8:30pm 
 

 

Thursday 7th June   

Town Hall, Felixstowe IP11 2AG 

On Tour Events – 11:30am – 1:30pm 

Wednesday 15th August                        
Giles Circus, Princes Street, Ipswich IP1 
1PN 

Thursday 16th August 

Woodbridge  The Thoroughfare IP12 1AQ  



 IN  MEMORIUM 

Peter Broughall 

Some of us will remember  Peter and Marjorie Broughall, who kept the  
Maybush for a good many years and  successfully saw it through a           
transition  period...welcoming and most  generous hosts, friends of many 
and  supporters of many causes.  

I saw this at first hand, having kept their business and personal accounts for 
almost ten years before moving to post-graduate study. Marjorie never really retired, and 
died about 3 years ago.  

Peter sadly died on May 16th in Ipswich Hospital after an emergency admission.  
Our sympathies go to their daughter, Jackie, and grandson Wesley. 

                                                                                                                                                                                              Harriet Earle 

Photograph courtesy 

of Deben Inns 

Waldringfield Village Hall Trust Lottery 
 

By the time you receive the summer edition of the Parish Newsletter, the final monthly 
draw in the 2017/18 lottery year will have taken place at the June monthly Coffee Morning 
in the village hall.  Congratulations to all the winners during the year and very many thanks 
to all of you who have taken part. 
I must now take you forward to the new lottery year, July 1st 2018 to June1st 2019. It’s 
that time of year now when your friendly collector will be knocking on your door relieve 
you of your money : 
Each number £1 per month, 12 months = £12 please. 
Cash, or, cheque made out to Waldringfield Village Hall Trust. 
 

The Parish Newsletter reaches every house in our village. I therefore hope everyone knows 
of the existence of the Village Hall Lottery and the monthly draw at the Coffee Morning. 
However, there are quite a number of houses in the village that do not participate. This 
will be for a variety of  perfectly understandable reasons : occupiers regrettably have 
passed away : occupiers moved away and new residents moved in and not aware of the 
existence of the lottery ; simply do not wish to take part for whatever reason ………. 
 

The collectors primarily go to existing participants but shall also be trying to call on non-
participating houses this year. To help and speed things up, I would invite any of you who 
are not participating at the moment but would, like to join, to contact me and I shall make 
the necessary arrangements for myself or a collector to pop round to explain all.  Thank 
you to those of you who have already done this, following my note in ‘Focus’. 
 

It remains for me to thank you in advance for your participation and to wish good fortune 
in the future monthly draws !  Don’t forget, increase your chances and buy that extra  
number !! 
 
Nigel King, Promoter. “Killick", Cliff Road 01473 736060  ngking@btinternet.com 



A visitor from days of yore, spotted in early May by Alexis Smith 





 PROGRAMME 
 FOR 2018 

 

 June  9th  Owls by Steve Piotrowski, Tour 

Leader & Environmental      

Consultant (Author of The Birds 

of Suffolk) 

  June 14th  Orford Ness National Nature  

Reserve guided tour with      

David Mason Lead Ranger to 

see flora and nesting birds. 

10.00am  at Orford Quay 

June 28th    Butterfly Walk with Peter     

Maddison at Landseer Park. 

Meet at 10.30 am until 

12.30pm    

 July   tbc     Summer Picnic. 

 Oct 13th         AGM followed by a talk on Wild 

Geese by David Healey 

 Autumn     Fungi foray and Identification 

with Jonathan Revett at 

       Bradfield Woods . 10.00 a.m.       

Dec 8th        The National Broads Reserve  

Project by Michael Strand                    

Development Manager, SWT +   

members Christmas lunch. 

All meetings in the Village Hall Kennedy 

Room start at 10.00. Talks start at 11.00 

unless otherwise specified.  Visitors       

welcome.  

Admission charge:  £3.00 for   visitors and 

non-members. Members – No charge 

Field Trips: – Contact Linda  

01473 736044 mob 07788 286482 

Coffee Mornings in  

Waldringfield Village Hall: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

10am-12noon 

7th June 

5th July  

2nd August 

Courtesy of commons.wikimedia.org 





  
 
 
 
 
 

Waldringfield Gardeners Events 
 
Saturday June 30th 
Plum and cherry pruning workshop with Dr 
Anna Baldwin. 
Start at the village hall. 
 
Saturday August 11th 
Produce, Flower & Craft Show in the 
village hall. 
 
Thursday September 27th  
Visit to Wakelyns Agroforestry, Fressingfield 
 
Saturday November 3rd 
Pumpkin Party, Apple fun, Lantern Parade  
and more…. 
Waldringfield village hall and by the river. 
 
Saturday November 24th 
Christmas Flowers/Greenery 
Waldringfield Village Hall. 
 
Wednesday November 28th 
AGM  7.30pm  Dormers, Cliff Road 
Followed by Seed swap with mulled wine 
and mince pies. 
 
Details from: 
 
Betsy Reid 736506  
or  
Alexis Smith 736257 



ENTRY FORM AND PRODUCE CLASSES 





Update on the 2000 houses plus schools, shops etc at Adastral Park 

In January of this year SCDC Planning Committee voted to approve the Adastral Park  
Outline Planning Application.  The official approval document was issued in April and   
contains the details of the many “conditions” imposed on the applicants.  In addition, the 
final agreement regarding the Section 106 contributions has now been published.  Both 
documents are available on the SCDC website via the following links.  

http://publicaccessdocuments.eastsuffolk.gov.uk/NorthgatePublicDocs/01384066.pdf 

http://publicaccessdocuments.eastsuffolk.gov.uk/NorthgatePublicDocs/01389423.pdf 

The documents run to some 170  
pages but a selection of the key 
points are as follows: 

The new T Junction onto the A12 will 
be constructed during phase 1 and 
will be operational before any houses 
are occupied.   

As a result, CEG has decided to           
reschedule the phasing of the             
development, the 1st phase now    
being in the South West area of the              
development.  

Work on the internal infrastructure, the “Main Boulevard” etc will be starting shortly.  

Construction work on the first houses is expected to start in early 2019.   

The existing Bretts entrance will be used by construction traffic – this access road will 
be brought up to highway standards before the school is open and before any 
houses are built which front onto that access road.  

The initial school provision is scheduled to open when the first 2/300 houses are       
occupied. 

Work on the central greenspace will be started during Phase 1. 

Details of the “downgrading” of the Ipswich Rd western access road are outlined in 
“condition” 43 

Changes to the Foxhall R/about (installation of traffic lights etc) will not happen until 
600 houses are occupied.  

Changes to the Martelsham r/about will not happen until 1500 houses are occupied.  

Representatives from the local Parish Councils will be meeting regularly with the           
developers and SCDC as part of the liaison group.  We will continue to monitor and try to 
influence the ongoing details of this application as the “reserved matters” come forward.   

The final piece of news is that the Adastral Park New Town is to be known as “Brightwell 

Lakes”.                                                                                                     Cllr Janet  Elliot 

http://publicaccessdocuments.eastsuffolk.gov.uk/NorthgatePublicDocs/01384066.pdf
http://publicaccessdocuments.eastsuffolk.gov.uk/NorthgatePublicDocs/01389423.pdf


Waldringfield Parish Council 

 Your Parish Councillors:  
 Ian Kay (Chairman)  

 Alyson Videlo (Deputy)  
 Frances Matheson - Serena Gold  

Janet Elliot - Chris Lyon 
Colin Archer  -   Colin Reid 

 
PARISH COUNCIL MEETING DATES 

  Tuesdays. 7.30 pm in the Village Hall 
 Kennedy Room  

 

Meeting Dates 2018:   

 June 12, July 10, August 14, September 11, 

October 9,  November 13 and December 11 
  

ALL PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS ARE OPEN 

TO THE  PUBLIC and there is an opportunity 

at these meetings to put  information to 

the Council and ask questions. If anyone 

wishes to see planning  applications, report 

problems, etc., please contact the Clerk to 

arrange it.  

Contacting the Council: 

In writing to:  

The Clerk, Waldringfield Parish Council,  

43 Fourth Avenue,   

Frinton-on-Sea , Essex CO13 9DY    
  

 Telephone: 01255 678 888 (with voicemail)  

 E-Mail: pc.waldringfield@googlemail.com 
  

  www.waldringfield.onesuffolk.net  

 ———————————————— 

General Data Protection Regulation 
The Parish Council’s Data Privacy Notice 

can be found in its section of the Parish 

website under “Parish Council Polices” 

Waldringfield Parish Council 

Annual Accounts to March 31st 2018 
 
Notice of the period for the exercise of 
public rights and other information         
required by Regulation 15 (2), Accounts 
and Audit Regulations 2015. 
 

NOTICE is hereby given that the audit of  
the Annual Accounts for the Parish Council 
has been completed and can be found on 
Pages 12 to 14.  
 

A full set of documents will be published on 
the Parish  Council section of the website in 
early June.  
 

The Accounts will also be available for              
inspection by local electors for the            
statutory 30-day period between June 22nd 
and July 22nd. Please contact the Clerk to 
arrange an appointment if required. 
 

The Appointed External Auditors are:  
 

PKF Littlejohn  

1 Westferry Circus 

Canary Wharf 

London  E14 4HD 

Notice of Vacancy 

There remains a vacancy on     

Waldringfield Parish Council.   

 Any local elector interested in          

applying is welcome to contact 

the Clerk (see next column) for 

further information and/or go to  

www.beacouncillor.co.uk.  

http://www.beacouncillor.co.uk








 
 
 

Coming up this summer are a number of 
events and activities that may be of interest 
to villagers; 
 

"Pirates & Mermaids" - informal activities on 
the beach for under 7's on several Saturday 
mornings throughout June, July & September. 
Contact Catherine (catherine@livia.org.uk) 
for details.  
 

Waldringfield Regatta incorporates an after-
noon of beach games on Saturday 23rd June. 
Everyone is very welcome. 
 

Yachtsmans' Service - the popular water-side 
service, Sunday 8th July at 6pm 
 

Junior Sailing Course - from 23rd to 27th July 

Contact Kay at training@waldringfieldsc.com 
 
To find out more about how you can start 
sailing at Waldringfield, just drop into the 
clubhouse any Saturday, or visit our web site 
at waldringfieldsc.com 

Call for Community 

Volunteers 

To volunteer or to obtain  

more information,  

contact  Suffolk Police’s Speedwatch 

Coordinator in our area,  

Sgt Peter Street  

Peter.Street@suffolk.pnn.police.uk 

or on 01473 613500 

www.communityspeedwatch.co.uk 

Photograph courtesy of Alexis Smith 

mailto:catherine@livia.org.uk
mailto:training@waldringfieldsc.com


N THIS NEWSLETTER AND THE  INTERNET 

VERSION ON THE PARISH WEBSITE FOR AS 

LITTLE AS £12 PER QUARTERLY ISSUE.  

CONTACT THE PARISH CLERK  - See p11 

Next Copy Date: 17th August  

(for publication September 1st) 

PARISH COUNCIL GRANTS 
 

Waldringfield Parish Council has 
established a small General 
Grants Fund (the balance of 
which may roll forward from 
year to year) and, at its            
discretion, may award grants to          

community organisations within the Parish 
boundaries which are able to show that their 
activities provide benefit to the local            
community through:  
 

• providing or enhancing a service  

• improving the quality of life in the      
village  

• enhancing the environment  

• positive promotion of Waldringfield   
itself  

 

Restrictions  
 

• Applicants must be non-profit making 
or charitable in their primary function  

• No grants will be given to individuals  

• As a general rule, grants will not exceed 
50% of the project cost or activity,      
except where the organisation or      
project is very small and dependent on 
the Council’s funding and the activity is 
central to one or more of the Council’s 
core objectives.  

• As a general rule, no grant will be made 
retrospectively  

• As a general rule, only one grant will be 
made to any organisation or group in 
any financial year  

 

For further information on the procedures  
involved and to download an application, 
please go to the Parish Council website and 
select the documents from the list in  “Parish 
Council  Policies” page (or contact the Clerk). 
 

waldringfield.onesuffolk.net/parish-council 

Neighbourhood Watch in Waldringfield 
There is a Neighbourhood Watch page 
on the village website http://
waldringfield.onesuffolk.net/our-village/
neighbourhood-watch/  which has useful 
information about schemes which may 
help you to protect yourselves and your 
property. If you wish to join the 

WaldringfieldNW emailing 
service you need to 
download a registration 
form from this page on 
the website and send the 
completed form to: 

waldringfieldnw@yahoo.co.uk You will 
then receive an invitation to join. If you 
thought you were on the list, but have 
not been receiving emails recently, then 
please email with your updated email  
address. If you have a neighbour who 
doesn’t have access to the internet, 
please feel free to pass any useful        
information on to them. 
The General Data Protection Regulation or GDPR, 
comes into effect as of 25th May 2018. The aim of 
this legislation is to protect us all from privacy and 
data breaches within an increasingly data-driven 
world. New members are required to complete a  
registration form to sign up to the scheme. Existing 
members need do nothing as they should continue to 
receive Neighbourhood Watch emails. Your personal 
data will not be shared with anyone else or for any 
other purpose without your explicit consent. 

http://waldringfield.onesuffolk.net/our-village/neighbourhood-watch/
http://waldringfield.onesuffolk.net/our-village/neighbourhood-watch/
http://waldringfield.onesuffolk.net/our-village/neighbourhood-watch/
mailto:waldringfieldnw@yahoo.co.uk

